Comment #:

PUBLIC SCOPING SESSION

for the
ANNEXATION OF 164 ACRES FROM THE TOWN OF MONROE TO THE VILLAGE
OF KIRYAS JOEL

Written Comment Form

If you have written comments, please use this form to submit them in the box located at the
speaker registration table or send to the address below. Please remember to print legibly.
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If high-density building is allowed on the 164 annexed property, it will negatively impact the air quality
from the increased traffic in and around the Towns of Woodbury, Harriman, Monroe and Blooming

Grove. The health of the children in the Monroe-Woodbury schools located on Route 32 should be a
major concern.

Traffic increases substantially when commemorative anniversaries are observed in Kiryas Joel. Increases
to population on 164 acres would compound the problem.

Changing our environment to accommodate new people moving to this area would negatively impact
the rural community lifestyle of the people who live here ('m a 30 year resident). Anyone looking for
city amenities like municipal sewers, sidewalks and street lights should move to one of Orange County’s
cities—or not live in Orange County.

Let’s wait for the DEC to rule on the 507 acres annexation before pushing through this carve out. They
have gathered the data necessary to make a decision. Why start the process all over again?

Written comments on the Draft Scope are welcomed through September 30, 2014 until 5
p.m. Please direct documentation to:

Tim Miller Associates, Inc., 10 North Street, Cold Spring, NY 10516,
or e-mailed to:

tmiller@timmillerassociates.com




